Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

January 3, 2017
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Sidney Green, Barry Klein, Bernard Rod, Daniel Caplan, Ron Jennings, Corinne Yourman
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Tracy Rezvani
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the December meeting were approved.
Old Business
Sidney Green asked Tracy Rezvani to discuss the OCP website review.  She said her plan was to go through all of the Committee’s comments and work them in.  She noted that the issue of pages looking different would be one that she could not address, as those are “applications” that DTS has not yet changed over.  Ms. Rezvani asked whether the Committee thought there was anything more that should be added.  Bernard Rod suggested spoofing.  Ms. Rezvani said a section on cybersecurity/ID theft would be useful.  Mr. Green asked if we tracked hits on the website.  Ms. Rezvani said she would find out.  Corinne Yourman suggested that Ms. Rezvani let the Committee know when revisions were made so they could revisit the website.  Daniel Caplan handed out a draft of what he was asked to prepare for the website about the class that he teaches.  Edits were discussed, and it was noted that the information Ms. Yourman had found had not been incorporated.  Mr. Caplan asked that everyone mark up their drafts and get them back to him and he will do a revised draft.  
New Business
None.
Office Report

OCP staff reported on statistics for the month of December.  Home Improvement cases topped the list of those received, followed by Automotive, Towing and Retail.  Mr. Green asked about a breakdown of issues within these categories.  Ms. Rezvani suggested that a brief presentation on OCP’s new CALMS system might help the Committee to understand what information is available, and the Committee agreed.  Ms. Rezvani will schedule this for next month’s meeting, which will be moved to the conference room in Room 330 for the presentation.  Ms. Rezvani discussed the Houzz.com project OCP is working on to try and identify potential unlicensed home improvement contractors and reach out to them.  Ms. Yourman suggested reaching out to consumers about the benefits of dealing with licensed contractors, as well.  Ms. Rezvani noted that OCP is speaking at the Village of Takoma Park later this month about how to avoid being scammed, and that there will be Spanish and Amharic interpreters present.  She also discussed OCP’s continued efforts to establish “language friendly hours” when we will have speakers of different languages in our office to help consumers who do not speak English, stating we hope to be able to roll out a schedule for National Consumer Protection Week (NCPW).  Ms. Rezvani asked the Committee to think about possible events for NCPW, and Ms. Yourman suggested reaching out to John Kelly at the Washington Post.
The meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 7, 2017, at 8:30 a.m., at 100 Maryland Avenue, Room 330.
